

Rob McKenna ATTORNEY GENERAL OF WASHINGTON

Utilities and Transportation Division 1400 S Evergreen Park Drive SW • PO Box 40128 • Olympia WA 98504-0128 • (360) 664-1183

March 12, 2010

Mike Kelly VIP Party Bus, LLC 2623-B Euclid Avenue Wenatchee, WA 98801

RE: Notice of Intent to Send to Collections, Penalty Assessment No. TE-100195

Dear Mr. Kelly:

As you are aware, on February 5, 2010, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission ("commission") issued a Penalty Assessment against VIP Party Bus, LLC in the amount of \$100 for violation of a commission rule governing driver safety requirements and qualification of drivers, WAC 480-30-221.

The commission has not received the \$100 payment due and owing.

This is to notify you that the commission intends to forward your outstanding debt to a collection agency for collection. You likely will incur additional expenses and fees, including costs of collection, attorney's fees, and interest. These expenses and fees will be added to your outstanding \$100 balance.

If you have any questions about this letter or about the company's obligations under commission rules, you may contact Sondra Walsh at (360) 664-1286.

Very truly yours,

Sally Brown

Senior Assistant Attorney General

cc: Kim Anderson, UTC Financial Services

Rae Lynn Carnes, UTC Financial Services

Sondra Walsh, Manager, UTC Finance and Facilities

Betty Young, UTC Compliance Investigator